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CITY OF MILWAUKIE 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING 
OCTOBER 17, 2000 

Call to Order 
The 1848th meeting of the Milwaukie City Council was called to order by Mayor Tomei at 
6:00 p.m. in the City Hall Council Chambers.  The following Councilors were present: 
 

Mary King Brian Newman 
Larry Lancaster  

 
Also present: 

Mike Swanson, 
   City Manager Pro Tem 

Martha Bennett, 
   Assistant City Manager 

Tim Ramis, 
   City Attorney 

Charlene Richards, 
   Assistant City Manager 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

PROCLAMATIONS, COMMENDATIONS, SPECIAL REPORTS, AND AWARDS 
Mayor Tomei read a resolution endorsing the November 2000 North Clackamas Parks 
and Recreation District Bond Measure. 

CONSENT AGENDA 
It was moved by Councilor Lancaster and seconded by Councilor King to adopt 
the Consent Agenda consisting of City Council Minutes of October 2 & 3, 2000.  
Motion passed unanimously among the members present. 

AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION 
Mike Henley, North Clackamas Parks and Recreation District (NCPRD) Director, 
appreciated the resolution of support for the bond measure.  He discussed the operation 
and maintenance plans to continue the current levels of service. 
 
Sharon Phillips, 11028 SE 28th, Milwaukie.  She discussed how much the Sunday 
Farmer’s Market means to the community and thanked everyone for their efforts. 
 
Jim Barlean, 6524 SE Queen, Milwaukie.  As a local vendor, he appreciated the 
Farmer's Market and thanked those who made the effort to make it a success. 
 
Carl Jacob, 10500 SE 44th Avenue, Milwaukie.  He complimented the Sunday Farmer’s 
Market for its friendly atmosphere and suggested the City have information available on 
its programs.  He supported the local cable access studio and suggested funding it with 
residuals. 
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Information 
Councilor King announced the Johnson Creek Watershed Summit on November 18 at 
Marshall High School. 
 
Mayor Tomei announced a South Corridor Transportation Alternatives Study Open 
House on October 24 at the Public Safety Building. 
 
Councilor Lancaster proposed forming a task force to identify opportunities for a joint 
cable access studio venture. 
 
Councilor King encouraged residents to attend the Committee to Save Milwaukie 
Junior High meetings. 
 
Swanson announced an executive session to discuss likely litigation pursuant to ORS 
192.660 immediately following adjournment. 

ADJOURNMENT 
It was moved by Councilor King and seconded by Councilor Lancaster to adjourn 
the meeting.  Motion passed unanimously among the members present. 
 
Mayor Tomei adjourned the meeting at 6:30 p.m. 
 
 
 
_______________________ 
Pat DuVal, Recorder 


